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Community Development Department 

801-399-8765  //  2380 Washington Blvd. Suite 250, Ogden, UT 84401  //  swilkinson@webercountyutah.gov 
#WinninginWeber 

Date:  February 21, 2024 

To:  Weber County Board of County Commissioners 

From:  Sean Wilkinson, AICP  
  Director, Community Development Department 
   
Subject: Request for approval of an interlocal cooperation agreement between Weber County 

and South Ogden City relating to the delivery of municipal solid waste to the Weber 
County Transfer Station 

 
Agenda Date: February 27, 2024 
 
Documents: Exhibit A – Interlocal Cooperation Agreement     
 

Summary: Weber County is collaborating with local cities on an interlocal agreement that provides a 
guaranteed waste stream to the Weber County Transfer Station. The agreement allows the Transfer 
Station to know how much municipal solid waste to expect, which leads to better budgeting and 
operations decisions. The agreement states that each city will deliver all of its curb-side municipal solid 
waste exclusively to the Weber County Transfer Station, and Weber County will continue to own and 
operate the Transfer Station for the agreement’s duration. The first term of the agreement runs from 
the approval date through the end of 2024 and automatically renews for terms of two years each for a 
maximum of 12 years (through 2036). Either party can terminate the agreement at any time with notice 
provided six months in advance. 
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